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TOWN OF PALM BEACH 
Information for Business & Administrative Committee Meeting on: July 15, 2022 

 

To: Business and Administrative Committee  
 
From:  Nicholas Caristo, Chief of Police 
 
Re: Valet Parking – Worth Avenue 

 
Date:  July 7, 2022 

 
 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
 

Staff recommends the Business and Administrative Committee (BAC) give renewed consideration 
to securing a Town valet service for Worth Avenue and provide updated recommendations to staff 
regarding a Request for Proposal (RFP).  Additional discussion regarding Worth Avenue and the 
Committee’s desires for parking solutions is also recommended. 

 
GENERAL INFORMATION 

 
In an effort to reduce congestion and high demand for parking on Worth Avenue, the Town sought 
to secure a centralized valet service.  
 
At the February 8, 2022, Town Council Meeting, One Parking Inc.’s responded to RFP No. 2022-
007 and received the highest rating for the provision of valet service on Worth Avenue.  
 
However, in the following days, it became clear to the vendor that they would not be able to obtain 
adequate off-street parking to store valeted vehicles. Though One Parking Inc. was still interested 
in offering solutions for employee and service vehicle parking, the absence of sufficient nearby 
spaces meant they would not be able to provide valet services.  
 
Consequently, a recommendation was made to deny RFP No. 2022-007, as detailed in a Memo 
from the Deputy Town Manager to the Mayor and Town Council for the March 8, 2022, Town 
Council meeting. 
 
Attachment 

 
cc: Mayor and Town Council 

Kirk Blouin, Town Manager 
Carolyn Stone, Assistant Town Manager 
Department Directors 
Parking Committee 
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